(Date)

Dear (Administrator addressed)

Each year, administrators struggle during state mandated tests with juggling class schedules and assuring there are a sufficient number of teachers to monitor non-testing students. Students who are not testing receive little academic engagement during the week of TAKS/STARR testing.

There may be a solution to this struggle. Texas Association Family, Career and Community Leaders of America (FCCLA), Service Learning Texas, and The Curriculum Center for Family and Consumer Sciences at Texas Tech University are excited to sponsor A Week of Service Learning.  During this week, non-testing students will apply both academic and life skills they have learned from multiple curriculum areas to address real-world problems in their homes, school, and community. Students will partner with community groups to plan and implement relevant service in an area of the students choosing.

A Week of Service Learning does not require additional personnel, only a relocation of teachers who would normally monitor non-testing students. Teachers who are assigned to monitor non-testing students can help conduct and monitor the service-learning projects and have the opportunity to experience service-learning benefits with their students.  

The suggested dates for A Week of Service Learning are March 26-30 or April 23-27. These dates are testing dates when a large portion of your high school or middle school students will be testing while the remainder of students have little, or no, planned activities. These are recommended dates and can easily be changed to fit the needs of the local school district.
Texas FCCLA, Service Learning Texas, and The Curriculum Center for Family and Consumer Sciences have developed A Week of Service Learning Guide available at no cost to your district. All family and consumer sciences teachers who attended the FCSTAT Mid-Winter Professional Development Conference and all FCCLA advisors who attended Region FCCLA meetings received an informational CD that includes teacher background information, student activities, service-learning funding opportunities and partnerships, and accompanying resources. Information can also be accessed on The Curriculum Center for Family and Consumer Sciences Web site <www.depts.ttu.edu/hs/ccfcs/>. 
In addition to the intrinsic benefits the students will receive from planning and implementing service-learning projects, participating schools will have the opportunity for recognition of the students’ efforts. Monetary prizes will be provided by Texas FCCLA and awarded to three schools whose students plan and implement the most outstanding projects for A Week of Service Learning.

If you have questions, please don’t hesitate to contact the following:

For general information 
Texas FCCLA 512-306-0099

For service-learning standards and resources 
Debbie Gray 325-482-5153
John Spence 572-420-0214 ext.101
For integrating service learning into FCS curriculum 
Kit Hall 325-234-8599
For the CD and technical help 
The Curriculum Center for FCS 806-742-3029

